## Friendship Force Knoxville Revised Covid-19 Policy for Journeys

For the health and safety of all members of FFK, the Board recommends:

- 1. FFK members familiarize themselves with the CDC guidelines and recommendations regarding all infectious diseases, specifically respiratory illnesses such as Covid-19. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html
- 2. Staying up to date on available Covid-19 vaccines is strongly recommended, though not required.
- 3. If a member, or incoming Ambassador has symptoms of Covid-19, prior to a FFK meeting or journey, they should test and take precautions as recommended by the Center for Disease Control, and cancel or delay their journey until they are no longer infectious.
- 4. FFK members, when traveling abroad must purchase travel insurance, per FF International guidelines. It is strongly recommended that travel insurance include reimbursement for isolation, if diagnosed with an infectious disease such as Covid-19.
- 5. Prior to submitting payment for a journey, Ambassadors from other clubs, and FFK members who are hosting, shall have the right to specify whether or not they will host, or be hosted, by someone who has not been fully vaccinated for Covid-19.

Approved by FFK Board on February 16, 2024